NOTICE OF PASSAIC COUNTY, NJ CDBG-CV ACTION PLAN ON PUBLIC DISPLAY
AND VIRTUAL PUBLIC HEARING

ACTION PLAN FOR CDBG-CV FUNDING AND VIRTUAL PUBLIC HEARING MAY 5,
2020

PASSAIC COUNTY, NJ

Notice is hereby given that in accordance with the Federal regulations at 24 CFR, Part 91, the
Passaic County Citizen Participation Plan, as amended, and all federal regulations resulting from
the CARES Act, public law 116-136, Passaic County has prepared a CDBG-CV compliant Action
Plan that will provide for a range of activities that will prevent and respond to the spread of COVID-
19.

Passaic County will hold a virtual public hearing on Tuesday, May 5, 2020 at 12 noon. The virtual
public hearing will be held on passaiccounty.webex.com, meeting number: 716 272 740,
password: rfJfPXGf253 or by telephone: 408-418-9388, access code: 716 272 740.

The purpose of the hearing is to solicit citizen comments on the CDBG-CV Action Plan.

Copies of the CDBG-CV Action Plan are available for public inspection and review on the websites
of the following organizations for an eight-day period from May 1, 2020 to May 8, 2020.

PASSAIC COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING
AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

https://www.passaiccountynj.org/government/departments/planning and economic development/c
ommunity_development block grant program.php

AND
PASSAIC COUNTY PUBLIC HOUSING AGENCY: 100 HAMILTON PLAZA,
PATERSON, NJ

https://www.passaiccountynj.org/government/boards _committees and commissions/passaic count
vy _housing authority/index.php

AND
WEBSITES OF THE FOLLOWING MUNICIPALITIES:
BLOOMINGDALE, HALEDON, HAWTHORNE, LITTLE FALLS, NORTH HALEDON, POMPTON LAKES,
PROSPECT PARK, RINGWOOD, TOTOWA, WANAQUE, WEST MILFORD, AND WOODLAND PARK

The County expects to receive $537,434 for the CDBG-CV program. All activities proposed will

comply with new CDBG-CV regulations as published by the US Department of Housing and Urban
Development.

Passaic County intends to submit the CDBG-CV Action Plan to the U.S. Department of Housing
and Urban Development (HUD) on or about May 15, 2020. The Passaic County Board of Chosen
Freeholders is expected to take action on the CDBG-CV Action Plan on May 11, 2020. Interested
persons are encouraged to express their views on the documents at the public hearing or in writing
to ecodev@passaiccountynj.org. Persons requiring information in other formats should contact the
Department at ecodev@passaiccountynj.org. All comments received on or by May 8, 2020 will be
considered. La informacion sera proporcionada en espariol a peticion.
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